
Last Friday saw the return of our Year Three campers from their first 
school camp to Phillip Island. A great time was had by all! Our 
students participated in several activities that promoted                     
co-operation and presented them with personal challenges, 
including the giant swing, circotron and the initiatives course. The 
varying weather conditions provided some challenges, but our 
students demonstrated resilience, and our campers contributed as 
team members and demonstrated our school’s core values both at 
camp and out in the wider community. I would like to express my 
thanks to Ms Olszewski, Ms Weinman, Mrs Lucas, Mrs Smith, Mrs 
Phillips, Ms Jin, Mrs Vanderveen, Ms Dickson, Ms Freedman, Mr 
Nilo and Mr Collins for their time and contributions to this camp.  
 
Thank you to our parent association for the Father’s Day stall, that 
was held over several days last week, due to other events taking 
place. Thank you to the parents and staff who organised the stall for 
our students and our sincere thanks to all our volunteers who 
helped at the stall over the week.  Your efforts are greatly 
appreciated! 
 
Congratulations to all our students who competed at the District 
Athletics on Wednesday 3rd September. Our athletes represented 
our school honourably, both in their competitive efforts and when 
representing PLPS. In the final week of this term, we will have 15 
individual students competing at the Division Athletics Carnival. 
This will take place on Wednesday 17th September. We wish them 
the best of luck in their events. 
 
Yesterday our PLPS teeball teams competed in the State Finals at 
Waverley Softball Centre. This was an amazing achievement as 
these were our first representatives at the School Sport Victoria 
state level. Our boys fought hard all day but came up against some 
tough opposition in the games. The girls were given a wildcard entry 
into the tournament and finished off the day with two wins and a 
loss. To have two wins at the state level is such an achievement and 
we are proud of both teams for their efforts. Thank you also to Mr 
Vann and Mr Douglas for efforts and support of these events. 
 
Recently three of our students competed in the Lions Club Junior 
Public Speaking Competition. In the Year Three and Four 
competition, Connor spoke about an invention he would like to 
create. Competing in the Year Five and Six competition, Aarik and 
Shunuo spoke about the impacts of modern technology. All 
students were outstanding representatives of PLPS and delivered 
their speeches confidently. Congratulations to all our students for 
putting themselves forward and participating in the event.  
 
On Monday we had a large turn out to the Year Two Expo that 
showcased their learning of Australia Animals, where the students 
have been focusing on researching animals, native to Australia. 
Writing pieces and artworks were also produced and displayed. The 
students enjoyed sharing their learning with the many community 
visitors. 
 
On Monday 15th September we are looking forward to welcoming 
our 2026 Prep students and families to our Open Afternoon as part 

of our Prep Transition to PLPS. The afternoon is an opportunity for 
the students to visit the Prep learning spaces and meet some of the 
current PLPS Prep and Specialist staff. The afternoon commences 
at 3:30pm and concludes at 4:30pm. 
 

Next Monday and Tuesday evening, our Year Five and Six students 
will be performing in our senior musical “Finding Nemo Jnr” at the 
Cardinia Cultural Centre. The students have been busy rehearsing 
and a big thank you to our Performing Arts team of Ms Windust and 
Ms Dahmen for their organisation and support of our students. 
Thank you also to our parents and families for your continued 
support of our Performing Arts through your provision of costumes 
and your purchase of performance tickets. We look forward to the 
shows! Some tickets are still available via the Cardinia Cultural 
Centre via the link on Compass.  
 

 

Next Wednesday we will have 20 students representing PLPS at the 
“Deadly Day” Koorie Celebration Day, held at the Cardinia Cultural 
Centre. The word ‘deadly’ is an Aboriginal English translation 
meaning awesome/great/fantastic. This is the third annual event 
involving schools across the Cardinia Schools’ network to celebrate 
and learn about Indigenous culture. Students will be participating in 
a Welcome to Country, sports and art activities, a yarning circle and 
a scavenger hunt.  
 
Thank you to the many families who have already completed the 
parent opinion survey. All families have been invited to participate, 
with information and the link being posted on Compass. It would be 
much appreciated if you could please complete the survey as this 
provides the school with informative data. The link to the survey is 
accessible until Friday 19th September. 
 
Term 3 is concluding on Friday 19th September. Students are 
welcome to come to school wearing their football (any code) team’s 
colours. We ask that no spiked shoes are worn or brought to school. 
Students will have the opportunity to participate in a parade, and 
we are unable to have spectators due to the limited capacity in 
the gym. 
 
With school holidays fast approaching, I would like to advise all 
families that OSHClub is providing their vacation care program for 
our students at PLPS. Any inquiries may be directed to OSHClub on 
0438 559 017. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 15th & Tuesday 16th September: Year 5 & 6 Senior School Musical - Finding 

Nemo JR 

 

Thursday 18th September: Cardinia Koorie Kids Celebration Day ‘Deadly Day’ 

 

Term 4 

 

Monday 6th October: Term 4 Commences 

 

Monday 6th - Friday 10th October: Year 6 Canberra Camp 

 

Monday 24th - Wednesday 26th November: Year 4 Woorabinda Camp 

 
Assembly Dates 

 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 
 

Friday 19th September - 9am 
 

 

Parking Around the School 
 

Street parking is available along  
Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit.  

 
Please be courteous to our surrounding residents, when parking, dropping or collecting 

students from school - obey parking signs, do not park in or over driveways. 
 

We ask that you leave enough time to drop off and pick up children in a safe and legal 
manner. 



 
Important Information - Nearby Parking 

 
Cardinia Shire Council’s parking officers would like to remind the school 
community that it is an offence to park across a resident’s driveway. This 

has become a regular problem around the school, but particularly in        
Radiata Cct.  

 
Your cooperation would be greatly appreciated by the residents. 

 
Important Information - Parking and Road Safety 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have recently been contacted by Cardinia Shire Council regarding a      
concerning increase in reports regarding illegal parking, dangerous     
driving and pedestrian safety around schools, across the shire. 
 
Together with Cardinia Shire Council, we wish to remind drivers of the           
importance of safety and adhering to the road rules when parking 
around the school, at pick up and drop off times. 
 
To ensure the safety of all pedestrians, students and members of our 
school community, we ask that you: 
 

• Park only in designated areas: Parking is not permitted in or across      
driveways, on nature strips, no-stopping zones, no-parking zones, bus 
zones, or areas reserved for staff. Please adhere to all signage and the 
road rules. 

• Follow drop-off and pick-up procedures: Use the designated drop-off 
and pick-up zones to ensure a smooth and safe flow of traffic. 

• Be mindful of pedestrians: Follow directions from School Crossing           
Supervisors and take extra caution during peak times when children are        
arriving or leaving school. 

• Be respectful: Council Parking Officers are required to conduct regular     
patrols around schools to ensure safety. Please be respectful, and      
courteous. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation on this           
important Issue. 



 
End of Term 3 - 2025 

 
A friendly reminder to all families that our last day of Term 3 will be: 

 

Friday 19th September   
 

Please be aware that students will be dismissed at the earlier time of 2:30pm  
 

If you are unable to arrange for your child/ren to be picked up at this earlier       
dismissal time our OSHClub will be operating from the earlier time to                 

accommodate families.  
 

All inquiries can be directed to OSHClub on 0438 559 017. 
 

Thank you. 





https://cardinia.sales.ticketsearch.com/sales/salesevent/152435

























